
Letters to the Editor

Reply to Letter to the Editor: Increased Prevalence
of Breast and All-cause Cancer in Female
Orthopaedic Surgeons

We thank Farkouh and colleagues for reading our publication and
commenting on the important link between alcohol use and breast
cancer prevalence. We agree that alcohol use among female

orthopaedic surgeons warrants additional investigation. However, our study
was primarily focused on fluoroscopy, polymethyl methacrylate (PMMA),
and protective shielding rather than other risk factors of breast cancer that
have been identified in other literature. Although binge drinking may be
possible in this population, our one-time survey question asked participants
“Approximately, how many alcoholic drinks have you consumed in the past
7 days?”We are not able to extrapolate possible binge drinking or long-term
alcohol use from this question. Furthermore, the alcohol question used from
the California survey asked “About how many drinks did you have on a
typical day when you drank alcohol?” and was from a survey conducted
more than 10 years before our survey. We do not know whether a similar
pattern of alcohol use would be found had the California residents been
asked the same alcohol question a decade later. Our study was not designed
to test individual risk factors associated with breast cancer prevalence.
Studies, such as Chen et al. (2011), cited by Farkouh and colleagues had
repeated measures of alcohol use over years and asked about alcohol use in a
typical week are better equipped to answers questions about the link between
alcohol use and breast cancer prevalence. We briefly noted a few factors in
the study, including the lower body mass index and higher rate of never
smoking among orthopaedic surgeons. These factors would also benefit from
additional investigation.
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